
Beverly Woods Elementary School

PTA BOD Meeting

February 3, 2015 at 7:45am

Present:

Sterling Oliver

Ellen Houpt

Suzi Purdy

Lindy Gignac

Jill Miles

Tiffany Martin

Kelly Dowdy

I. Meeting called to order at 7:49am (Sterling)
II. Minutes (Sterling)
· The January 8, 2015 BOD Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Financial Review (Lindy)
· Listening Centers:  3 listening centers were ordered but just cd players.  Holly had to then order headphones and splitters which she is currently testing and will order more if work.  Trying to determine if Rowe and Wetzel need.  Need more CD materials instead of cassettes.
· Technology:  30 headphones ordered to replaced broken ones.
· Check Voiding:  Still have 2 outstanding checks from individuals who have not responded.  All checks to companies were voided.
· Printer Cartridges:  Ordered per Shawn Manning specifications.  Over budget by $300.
· Curb Appeal:  Angie Keene, Beautification received $2,000 grant from Whole Foods.  Discussion on what money can go towards and if possible to refresh front foundation plants to enhance curb appeal.  Perhaps some end of year surplus can also go toward this effort.
· Refresher Packs:  46 teachers to receive $100 allocation.  $4,500 budgeted so over $100.  Send to Caroline & Sterling to ensure no one left off.  Stress the monies should be used for items needed in classrooms and in lieu of asking for parent donations.
· Staff Appreciation:  Spending will be right at or a tad over.  Purchasing lunch from Maggiano’s, coffee cart items and gift cards.
· Teacher College:  Within dollars of budget.  Still lining up if need substitutes.
· Science Fair:  Under budget from last year.
· Chess Club:  Instructor to be paid.
· Membership Dues:  Still owed credit from earlier in year.  Using towards future members.
· Sales Tax Return:  Approximately $700 due from sales tax refund.
· Father / Daughter Dance:  Most payments have been sent out (paid $2,500) but still awaiting deposits from ticket sales (only received $1,000).
· Dad’s Group:  Still awaiting receipts for lattice project.  Lindy to send reminder.
· Poster Printer:  Investigation into costs revealed machine costs ~$5,000 and paper rolls are about $190 / each.  Further research on feasibility of purchasing one for workroom.
IV. President’s Report  (Sterling)
· Air Quality:  Sterling attended meeting held with 4 CMS employees and Caroline Horne, Kelly Dowdy, Marty Michaelson and Sean Bird.  CMS brought info from 14 air quality tests.  Some areas have high concentration of carbon monoxide due to no fresh air in these areas.  CMS doing things to increase fresh air.  Radon levels are good.  CMS educated BWE on mold and it’s affects on asthma and autoimmune disorders.  CMS feels furniture, stuffed animals and carpets contribute to mold issue.  SLT has asked for a mold benchmark test but CMS has advised NO unless brand new building which is quite a bit down the road (~2021) for BWE.
· Building:  SLT plans to create a top 10 list of items they feel need to be updated within building.  CMS will then determine what they can do.  PTA does have the ability to fund some modifications (ie. front facade) but processes must be followed.  Building and air quality will be a hot topic for Advocacy PTA position next year.  Follow up meeting next week.
· Nominating:  VP and Advocacy are the two positions to be filled on PTA Executive Board next year.  Lots of good names are being considered.  Discussion on whether or not BWE should have 2 VPs.  Would allow reformulation of reporting duties.  Potentially 2nd VP would not have voting power.  Vote taken to approve the addition of a 2nd VP.  All in favor.  Standing rules to be updated.
· Term Limits:  Discussion on whether committee heads should have term limits especially if job not being done well.
· Committee Heads:  Several names discussed to complete Fund Raiser committee in the communication role.  Would work with Mary Rantala and Jill Miles.  Rachel Busby to handle material creation.  Names also discussed to complete Newcomers and Book Fair committees.
V. Principal’s Report (Kelly)
· Staff:  Jan Rowe will be out the rest of the year.  Belinda Potter’s husband is ill so she will be in and out.
· Report Cards:  State releasing school report cards soon.  Student’s report cards going home today.
· Team Leads:  Teacher team leads will not be known until April / May timeframe.
VI.  Meeting adjourned at 9:11am (Sterling)
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzi Purdy

Secretary


